June 18, 2013

	The Scott County Commission met in a regular scheduled meeting on Tuesday, June 18, 2013.  Members present were Chairman James Minnix, member Jerry Buxton and County Clerk Pam Faurot.  Commissioner Gary Skibbe was not present.

	Jerry Buxton made a motion to approve the June 4, 2013 Commission Minutes as presented.  James Minnix seconded the motion.  The motion carried two ‘Yes’ and one ‘absent’.

	Jerry Buxton made a motion to approve the accounts payable as presented by the County Clerk’s office.  James Minnix seconded the motion.  The motion carried two ‘Yes’ and one ‘absent’.

	3:25	Mark Hinde and Robert Campbell joined the meeting.

	Mark Hinde presented the 2014 budget request for Southwest Developmental Services.  No action was taken.

	3:55	Mark Hinde left the meeting.  Deanna Berry, Jill Reagle, Matt Gerstberger and Aaron Goodman joined the meeting.

	Deanna Berry presented the 2014 budget request for Russell Child Development Services.  No action was taken.

	4:15	Deanna Berry, Jill Reagle, Matt Gerstberger and Aaron Goodman left the meeting.  Kay Harkness joined the meeting.

	Kay informed the Commission that the Fair Board has been notified by Wheatland Electric that the main transformer at the fairgrounds must be replaced.  This replacement will cost the Fair approximately $10,000.00.  This expense will significantly reduce the reserve funds for the Fair Board.  She presented the 2014 budget request for the Scott County Fair.  No action was taken.

	4:30	Kay Harkness and Robert Campbell left the meeting.  Rebecca Faurot joined the meeting.

	Jerry Buxton made a motion to go into executive session for fifteen minutes to discuss non-elected personnel.  James Minnix seconded the motion.  The motion carried two ‘Yes’ and one ‘absent’.

	The Commission, Rebecca and Pam came out of executive session.  No action was taken.

	4:55	Rebecca Faurot left the meeting.  Richard Cramer joined the meeting.

	The Commission approved an electric line permit for Wheatland Electric at S20, T19S, R33W and S21, T19S and R33W.

	The Commission agreed that anyone purchasing chemicals from the Noxious Weed Department, but do not spray the chemical themselves can wait to pay until after the chemical is sprayed.  This is to determine the exact amount of chemical used so the County can charge the correct amount.

	The road department has been digging for a corner stone in the southwest portion of Scott County.  So far, no corner stone has been discovered.  Richard asked if they should continue to dig or if they should just use a fence line that has been there for more than 25 years as a boundary marker.  The Commission agreed that the fence line should be used for the improvements to the current road in that area.

	5:15  Richard Cramer left the meeting.  Mayor Dan Goodman and Gary Eitel joined the meeting.

	The Commission, Mayor Goodman and Gary Eitel discussed City and County improve projects that have been taking place over the last year.  

	5:25	Rod Haxton and Frank Mercurio joined the meeting.

	The group also discussed sharing of services and the suggestion was made that the City and County should meet at least a couple of times a year to share ideas and visions for benefit of the taxpayers.  It was agreed to have a joint meeting in September of this year.

	6:30	Mayor Goodman, Gary Eitel, Frank Mercurio and Rod Haxton left the meeting.
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	Pam presented a request from the VIP center to pay repairs to their air conditioning system.  No action was taken.

	With no further business, the meeting adjourned.

	

	


